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OYACO updates guidance booklet on child-raising in
Japan as a foreign resident

The International Affairs Bureau provides grants to local civic groups and
NPOs to support projects that aim to foster a creative society by developing
diverse and inclusive communities. One of the 2021 recipients of the grant,
the NPO Sharing Caring Culture, has published a revised edition of its
“OYACOQ” reference booklet, originally released in 2018 and updated in April
2022, providing useful information and resources for parents raising children
in northern Yokohama.
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Ambassador of the Republic of Poland meets with Mayor Yamanaka

On June 8, 2022, the Ambassador of the Republic of Poland to Japan, H. E. Mr. Pawel MILEWSKI, visited Yokohama and toured Yokohama Landmark
Tower and the surrounding Minato Mirai 21 District. Afterwards, he met with Mayor YAMANAKA Takeharu. They discussed a wide range of topics,
including support for displaced people from Ukraine and further exchange opportunities between Poland and Yokohama.

Their discussion touched on how Japan and Poland had previously aided wartime refugees. The first Polish Ambassador to Japan, Tadeusz Romer,
provided welfare aid and destination visas to hundreds of Jewish refugees who had fled to Japan via transit visas issued by Japanese diplomat
Sugihara Chiune. The ambassador and mayor confirmed that they would continue to work to strengthen relations as they recognized the long
history shared by Poland and Japan.
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Head of IUC meets with Director General of International Affairs Bureau |

On June 30, 2022, Dr. Indra Levy (second from right), Executive Director of the Inter-University Center for Japanese Language Studies (1UC),
met with Director General Hashimoto of the Yokohama
International Affairs Bureau, who offered his
congratulations on her receiving the Irene Hirano
Inouye Award in recognition of her contributions
to Japanese studies.

They also exchanged views on cooperation
between the institution and the city with I[UC
alum Dr. Giles Richter, now its Managing Director.
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